WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

18 January 2021
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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting was held remotely. 

In attendance: Cllrs Dyer, Jones, Collins, Whatley, Goodman and Amos. Alan Giles, Brian
Serjent and Sharon Hancock.
Apologies for absence – None.
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne, South 
Gloucestershire Councillors. 
38.01/21 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 21 December 2020 and the Clerk’s Report 

The minutes were approved and will be signed when regulations allow. All the items on the Clerk’s report were noted.
Matters Arising

Work is proceeding on the Winterbourne Environmental Policy and it will be discussed in the next F&GP Meeting in February. 

Bristol Trees Services has been instructed to do the works at the Recreation Ground. They will commence w/c 15th February. It was agreed to ask them to grind out the largest stumps which will add a cost of £160 plus vat.  

It has been agreed by the Frenchay Councillors that the best solution to stop further erosion of the bunding along Beckspool Road is for kerbing to be installed together with white lines. This has been confirmed to South Gloucestershire Council who has agreed to do this. It will be installed on both sides at both speed tables. They have also been advised of the gas main and they will do all relevant searches before work starts. They cannot currently give a time scale for when the work will be carried out. South Gloucestershire Council will also reinstate the damaged bunding.
Two contractors have now requoted for the work to the Frenchay Village Hall wall and we are waiting to receive the second quote.  
It has been confirmed if the path by Frenchay Primary School is resurfaced in the same material as the original no further permissions are required. This is also a public footpath so it is advised we contact the PROW team before work is carried out. When obtaining quotes Clerk will also request a price to patch the parking area by Frenchay Church.
South Gloucestershire Council has confirmed that the planting of the wildflower area in Winterbourne by the Post Office sorting office is scheduled to be started in the Spring. A metre width of grass will be left around it. The open spaces team has referred it to highways for them to suggest ways of stopping cars being parked there. It was proposed the Parish Council could ask South Gloucestershire Council to provide some parking spaces which might help to ease the parking situation. 

There were no objections to the metal detectorist working in Tuckett Field and he has already made some small finds of coins. Cllr Watkins has spoken to him and he is carrying this out very responsibly. He has signed and returned our metal detecting agreement.
Cllr Jones has contacted South Gloucestershire Council to request an update on the verges along Begbrook Park. One of their inspectors is going to visit the site.

Will Weaver has been contacted regarding the overgrown brambles in Tuckett Field.

Our handyman has checked if the byelaws sign on Hambrook Common could be moved but it appears to be quite rotten. It was agreed to leave it where it is until the new byelaws have been agreed. The broken door on the notice board by the Sports Club can be mended but the board is looking shabby and gets very damp inside. Clerk will get prices for a new one and also for sealed boards for the byelaws.
Currently the Early Years Nursery is still open during this latest lockdown. The Greenfield Club is closed. The rent for January has been received from the Greenfield Club but it was agreed that as previously, future rent will be waived while they are closed.   

Last year there was hedgehog activity around the Greenfield Centre. As their numbers are now in decline it was proposed to purchase 2 hedgehog houses to be sited in the Greenfield Centre grounds. These can be sourced locally and cost around £45 each.  It was noted they need to be sited correctly to ensure the hedgehogs can get access to food sources.
39.01/21 – Consideration of play facilities in the Parish

This issue was raised following discussion on social media by local residents. Sharon Hancock voiced residents concerns that the play facilities in the Parish are limited, as the only play area is the park at the Greenfield Centre which is not very big. Facilities would be welcomed at the Recreation Ground or Hambrook.

There is the new play area at Frenchay but this is too far to walk from Winterbourne 

with small children and ideally there would be a facility which doesn’t need to be accessed by car.

There was some discussion as to whether children need play areas close to them 

but it was also noted by Alan Giles that whilst there are varied sport facilities available, in 
particular at the Academy Sports Village, the play facilities are inadequate.

Cllr Bowles advised that firstly the Parish Council can only put facilities on areas they own.
Safeguarding and safety around play equipment is vital. This is why after previous 
problems with play equipment at the Recreation Field it was moved to the Greenfield 
Centre where it can be locked up every night. As previously considered there 

may be some environmentally friendly play items which could be sited on Hambrook

Common. 

It was noted the skatepark was installed following consultation with local residents who all 

wanted to keep a skate ramp at the Recreation field and it is very well used by all ages.

In summary Sharon Hancock feels strongly that some additional facilities would improve 

the area and the councillors agreed to keep reviewing this.

40.01/21 – Request for an additional litter bin on Badminton Road
After consideration it was concluded the resident who raised this would appear to live just 
inside Westerleigh Parish.  Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne will check this.
41.01/21 - Reports from Task Groups:
Frenchay Common and Tuckett Field
Clerk has been sent the risk assessment sheets for Frenchay which show some seats which need attention, one of the kissing gates into Tuckett Field is very waterlogged and some of the wooden bollards on the side of the road by Cedar Hall are rotting. It was advised South Gloucestershire Council has said they will not be replacing these bollards. 

The exact positioning of the cycle racks and the accessible kissing gate are still to be determined once Covid restrictions allow. 
There is damage to the fencing around Tuckett Pond caused by the fallen tree and also some of the rocks around the edge of the pond. The fencing should be repaired before the cattle are back in the field from April. Clerk will ask the handyman to see if he can mend the fencing himself.
The Frenchay councillors have been appalled at the work being carried out close to the trees in Frenchay. Redrow appear to have cut through the roots of about 4 trees, in particular a large Wellingtonia tree where it appears the roots have been cut within 2 or 3 feet of it. This is historic parkland. The South Gloucestershire Council tree officer has been informed and feels correct practices have been followed. This has now been escalated to South Glos Councillor Ben Burton. Sharon Hancock, as a member of the Winterbourne Environmental Group would like some more information on this. Cllr Watkins will share through the Clerk.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments 
The shrubs around the pond have been pruned. Nothing else to report.
The Tennis Club are pleased that the trees alongside the courts are to be cut back.

The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
The weather has been too wet for work to be done in the Dingle and nothing further to report.
Hambrook and Whiteshill

Cllr Hemmings thanked Cllr Jones for reporting the dumped asbestos to South Gloucestershire Council which was on Bromley Heath under the motorway bridge. South Gloucestershire Council quickly wrapped this up and coned it off. The cones were then removed and replaced by them again. It should be collected soon but this will be by a specialist contractor. 

Greenfield Centre

Plans to update the heating in the Greenfield Club have been shelved for the time being. This is because the new system was based on air conditioning units which aren’t currently recommended due to the pandemic. 
42.01/21 – A.O.B.

Cllr Marriott advised there are some bolts protruding on the bench at Flaxpits which could be harmful. Clerk will ask the handyman to check.
Cllr Kembery and the Clerk have had a meeting with the new website designer. Good high resolution photos are needed for the new site and everyone was encouraged to take some pictures and send to the Clerk.

Alan Giles has been concerned at trees in the Parish being cut own, in particular along  Beacon Lane. These were Ash trees which have been cut down by South Gloucestershire Council as part of the Ash Dieback programme. Replacement trees are to be planted but not necessarily in the same place. Cllr Jones will investigate further.
Brian Serjent advised he intends to formally write to the Clerk to request a subcommittee is formed to help protect our green spaces.

Meeting concluded 8.27 pm 
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